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Background 
 
On September 29, 2021, the Board Passed the following motion: 
 

That the Board of Education of School District No. 68 (Nanaimo-Ladysmith) apply to the Minister 
of Education for Ministerial Approval, pursuant to Section 5 of the Disposal of Land or 
Improvements Order, for a long-term lease of the former South Wellington Elementary School to 
the Regional District of Nanaimo. 

 
Discussion 
 
On December 9, 2021, the District received ministerial approval to pass a bylaw to complete the 
disposition. We note that the Reginal District of Nanaimo (RDN) continues with its processes and the lease 
will not be executed until such time they are complete.  Once the RDN has completed its process, this 
matter will be brought back to the Board in order for the Disposal of Real Property Bylaw to be adopted.  
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